For Al Estra Copies
THE REMINDER MORE (1) 0 -- 0

Editor: Kenneth Clark

A Publication of the Senior Men's of Birmingham, Michigan

Vol. IX, No. 8

October, 1976

DISCUSSION GROUP FOR OCTOBER - Bill Wilson, Chairman

Oct. 1 - "Automobile History" - Owen Goodrich, Leader

Oct. 8 - "The Promise of Technology" - Paul Mortimer, Leader Oct. 15 - "Who Should Manage Business?" - John Slater, Leader

Oct. 22 - "Why Do We Say Such Things?" - Coyle Fisher, Leader Oct. 29 - "The Year 2000 and Beyond" - Arthur Newman, Leader

CAMERA GROUP FOR OCTOBER - P. C. Satterthwaite, Chairman

The October meeting of the Camera Group will be held at 2:00 P.M. on Tuesday, the 19th, at the home of Charles Heiney whose address is 1263 Brookwood.

All members who took pictures on our field trip to Cranbrook House in June should bring their slides to this meeting. Mark your slides for easy identification. We will show these slides and have a general critique so that we all may learn from our own and others mistakes. THERE WILL BE NO PRIZES AWARDED.

HISTORY, PAST AND PRESENT

Having become a Life Member of this organization, I must now tell you why I am proud to be so honored.

Frequently people refer to us as a Senior Citizens Organization. When this happens, I correct them in no uncertain terms, I tell them our name means just what it says.

We are a Senior Men's Club and are not affiliated with any of the various Senior Citizens Groups. Our officers have always been men of ability and of action. We create our own activities and our capable committees promote them.

> T.A. (Mose) Henshaw, Historian Typed September 18th, 1976

PROGRAMS FOR OCTOBER - Earl D. Triplett

Oct. 1 - South America, Part II, by Earl D. Triplett-Senior Mens Club

Friday Oct. 8

- Film-Coral Wonderland, Oceanographic Foundation Film

Friday Fred DeWitt-Chairman

- Ladies Day Luncheon-12:00-No Business Meeting Oct. 15

Friday Tickets on Sale Oct. 7th

"Something Old-Something New"-Festival Dancers of the Jewish Community Center-Mr. William Spinning, Guest Artist

Oct. 22 - Talk-Geneology-Dr. Powell, Prof. (Ret) Wayne State University--Friday Paul Keener, Chairman

Oct. 29 - Three Men You Should Know-Paul Keener- Senior Mens Club

Friday

Senior Men's Club Reminder--October, 1976--Page 2

NOTES FROM PRESIDENT JAMES K. FLACK

Deceased -- Francis M. Leiber --8/11/76
Harold C. McNaughton - 7/1/76
Fred Floater - 7/8/76

New Members		
Hobart, Larry 7/76 646-4611	MacCracken, Gene T. 7/76	646-3118
1111 N. Woodward B 48009	21669 Hampton B	48010
Apartment C-132	*	
-	Rudell, William 9/76	644-8278
Howell, Edward S. 7/76 647-0129	4050 Nearbrook Rd. BH	48013
32605 Westlady Dr. B 48010		
·	Malone, Arthur R. 9/76	642-8392
Smith, William S. 7/76 646-8640	633 Southfield Rd. B	48009
31236 Huntley Square B 48009		
East Apt. 1321		

<u>Life Member</u> -- Trescott A. (Moe) Henshaw, 9/76

Please note change in the Constitution and the By-Laws Re. Dues

"All dues are payable <u>January 1st</u> of the current year. If a member has not paid his dues by <u>January 31st</u> of that year, he will be notified that, if his dues are not paid by <u>March 1st</u> of that year, his membership in the club will be DISCONTINUED..."

FLU IMMUNIZATION PROGRAM

On Wednesday, October 27th, the Oakland County Department of Health will conduct the Flu Immunization Program at The Community House from twelve noon (12) to two (2) P.M. in our meeting room on the first floor. PLEASE CHECK WITH YOUR DOCTOR before having this "Swine Flu" shot. Anyone in the community is entitled to come that day and at that time.

The following is a message from the Oakland County Department of Health:

"For the past few years the Oakland County Department of Health has
administered flu immunization to senior citizens. Based on the
prospect that a "Swine Like" influenza virus will cause extensive
disease this year, the Oakland County Department of Health is participating in a nationwide vaccination campaign to protect against
this possibility. Certain population groups have been identified
as "High Risk". Older persons, particularly those over 65 years,
as well as persons of all ages who have chronic health problems such
as diabetes, heart, lung or kidney disease should receive flu shots.

Older persons who contract flu are likely to be sicker or to develop more serious complications. Therefore, the Department of Health is urging seniors to obtain flu shot.

The vaccine is prepared in eggs so if you are "Allergic" to them you should check with your physician for permission."

FOR SALE: 1-Folding and adjustable walker --never used.
1-Everest and Jennings wheel chair--it folds-as good as new.
Call or see: Clarence W. Kraft, 544 Oakland, B'ham
642-7761

Senior Men's Club Reminder--October, 1976--Page 3

RECYCLING CENTER OF BIRMINGHAM -- To the Senior Men's Club

We look forward to the opening on <u>October 2</u> of the RECYCLING CENTER OF BIRMINGHAM. Several months in search of an appropriate site and six weeks of actual preparation have made this a reality. Its success depends on all of our cooperation in sorting and collecting the common household materials of glass and metal containers, as well as newsprint.

Volunteers are needed and welcomed. A donation of 3 hours time on an occasional Saturday will make this project effective. Within your active, involved membership, we sincerely hope that there are people committed to the value of recycling, and who will be able to share in the Center's operation.

Please contact COMMON GROUND at 645-9678.

Thank you.

Planning Committee
Jeanne Graham, Chairperson
Caroline C. Davison, Nancy P. Johnson
Elaine P. Morse, Anne Stanley
Alice McCarthy, Liaison to Common Ground

SEPTEMBER CARD REPORT - Joseph H. Schulteis, Chairman

There were 344 Bridge Players for the month of September for an average of 86 players per session.

10 Top	Scores for Septemb	er were:	10 To	op Averages for the	four games
		yan yangan kan sa makan dinana sangun ya Panda Ada Ada Ada.	play	ed in September:	
1.	Art Wilkinson	5600		and the second s	
2.	Amos Gregory	5140	1.	Clark Hallock	4010
3.	Clark Hallock	5130	2.	Art Wilkinson	3560
4.	Fred Whittick	5090	3.	Mel Colville	2950
5.	Bill Hanlon	5010	Lt.	Jack Decker	2930
6.	Charles Richards	4910	5.	Bob Baxter	2890
7.	Jack Decker	4740	6.	Fred Whittick	2840
8.	Bob Baxter	4550	7.	Howard Walser	2690
9.	Ken Stevenson	4540	8.	Henry Wholihan	2680
10.	Nelson Jones	4380	9.	Murray Kennedy	2630
			70.	Russ Davies	2600

GOLF LEAGUE -- Murray Stewart, Games Chairman

The Senior Men's Golf League completed its official season on Sept. 23. Highlights of the regular season were:

Hole in One (6th hole) -- Dave Stamy

Low Score -39--John O'Brien, Dick Rassel, Ed Brophy

Low Score Runnerup-40--Ed Norris

High Score-79(Names withheld courtesy of Golf Committee)

High Score Runnerup-78(Names withheld courtesy of Golf Committee)

Number of Golfers-108--Paid annual dues.

68--Dailey average

Senior Men's Club Reminder -- October, 1976 -- Page 4

GOLF LEAGUE CONT.

The windup of the season was an 18 hole tournament, with handicaps, with results as follows:

Low Gross----John O'Brien (35 on first round)--76

2nd Low Gross-George Howell--87

Other Low Gross--Tony Spehar-89; Gene Daley-90; 92--Charlie Heiney,
Frank Morton, Phil Satterthwaite, Baldwin Sinnaeve.

Low Net--Tony Spehar-62

2nd Low Net--John O'Brien-64

Other Low Net--66 Gene Daley, Butch Sinnave
67 Harold Kalbfleisch

A banquet will be held at The Community House on October 5th. Clem Rebb and "SOB" Watson and the Golf Committee handled ticket sales. Prizes were donated by Bill Splittstoesser, Clem Rebb, "Mac" McKone, Bill Losie and Bill Pilditch.

As Games Chairman I want to thank the Golf Committee, on behalf of our club, for a super job. The men who ran the Golf League were:

A.C. "Chick" Holmes, Chairman, assisted by Frank Morton, Les Wilson,

R. Cornfoot and Bob Watson.